
Chippewa Valley Band Boosters 

 

Chippewa Valley High Schools 

18300 19 Mile Road 

Clinton Township, MI 48038 

 

MINUTES 

February 16, 2017 

 

Call to Order       Mike Passmore 

*Meeting called to order at 7:32 pm. 

Director’s Remarks       Tim Hoey 

*Middle school and high school band festivals coming up. We are hosting middle 

shcool band festival, which starts at 6:00 and goes until 2:00-3:00, and the high 

school band festival is at Dakota High School. Performance times are as follows. 

9:00 am concert band performs 

12:05 symphonic band performs 

2:15 wind ensemble performs 

 

Treasurer’s Report       Bob Czech 

*For the period ending January 31, 2017, the total balance in the Student Account 

is $6706.71.  For the period ending January 31, 2017, the total balance in the 

general account is $32,212.47.  

*Student accounts are updated. If you would like your student account balance, 

please contact Bob Czech.     

      

Reading of the Minutes      Angela Bury 



*Minutes were read and accepted by Betsy VandenBerg and Jennifer Sankiewicz.   

 

New Business       Mike Passmore 

*MS MSBOA Band Festival      Betsy VanDenBerg 

*MCGC Invitational           Mike Passmore, Betsy Vandenberg 

February 18 is the date. It is an evening show, and there will be a closing ceremony 

with awards. Look for a sign-up genius to be posted so that you can sign up to come 

and help. We also need two volunteers to help with judge hospitality details. 

*Uniform Moms      Jennifer Sankiewicz 

We need more marching jackets because we don't have enough sizes for some of 

the kids. We are looking to order 6 total. They need to be ordered this week to 

come in for marching season. We are also looking at getting new girls uniforms for 

the school bands. We are already looking for volunteers for the upcoming marching 

season. We received a donation of four pairs of white shoes.  

*Ways and Means        Brenda Reno 

Looking to do the mattress fundraiser starting on April 22, followed by the sheet 

sale beginning April 24. We are also looking for someone to take over the butter 

braid sale. There will be a Panera Night in the near future, as well. We are doing a 

Little Ceasars fundraiser in May. We will plan to do the Save Around Books next 

year and the English Garden fundraiser in May. 

If you have any ideas or can lead a fundraiser, please contact Brenda Reno. Please 

consider participating heavily in fundraisers, as next year is a trip year, and you 

can fund your trip easily and inexpensively this way. 

Attendees: Betsy VanDenBerg, Barb Manardo, Michelle Nowak, Carla Knotts, Lynn 

Czech, Tonya Coe, Sharon McKay, Sue Crego, Jennifer Sankiewicz, Lynn Czech 

Board Members in Attendance: Mike Passmore, Brenda Reno, Angela Bury, Bob 

Czech, Kim Bunnell. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 and accepted by Carla Knotts and Michelle Nowak 

The next booster meeting is scheduled for March 16, 2017, at 7:30 pm. 

Schedule of Upcoming Events 



February 18 (Sat) MCGC Competition @ CVHS-volunteers needed 

March 2 (Thurs) Winter Band Concert 7 pm 

March 3-4 (Fri and Sat) MS MSBOA Band Festival at CVHS-concession and 

hospitality help needed 

March 11 (Sat) MSBOA Band Festival @Dakota HS 

March 11 (Sat) Chippewa Valley Winterguard @ WGI Regional, Grand Blanc HS 

March 16 (Thurs) Band Booster Meeting at 7:30 in band room 

March 18 (Sat) State Solo and Ensemble @ CVHS-concession and hospitalilty help 

needed 

March 24 (Fri) Winterguard and Winter Drumline Friends and Family show (time 

and location TBD) 

March 25 (Saturday) MCGC Competition @ Troy Athens HS-CV Red, CV 

Winterguard, and Valley Fever 

 

See the remaining schedule online at www.cvhs-bands.com 

 

 

Tim Hoey, Band Director    thoey@cvs.k12.mi.us 

Mike Passmore, President     Michael.passmore@edwardjones.com 

Jeff Coe, Vice President              jeffdcoe@yahoo.com  

Bob Czech, Treasurer    cvhsbandtreasurer@gmail.com             

Brenda Reno, Ways and Means             renofunx2@gmail.com 

Angela Bury, Recording Secretary            angela_bury@hotmail.com 

Kim Bunnell, Corresponding Secretary cvhsbbmail@gmail.com 

Jennifer Sankiewicz, Uniform Mom  sankie71@gmail.com 

Katerina Cole, Uniform Mom   ksteiner@glcam.com 

http://www.cvhs-bands.com/
mailto:jeffdcoe@yahoo.com


 


